2010 Tanner Street Utility Replacement Project

Project Update No. 5
October 18, 2010

During the past week, PACT Construction completed connecting the new water main to
the existing mains at Kings Highway East and Clement Street. They also were able to
install approximately 353 linear feet of new 12 inch diameter sewer main and two (2)
new sanitary sewer manholes. As shown in the photograph below, PACT Construction
encountered an old steel beam that had apparently been installed over 15 years ago for an
old utility repair project.
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View of Existing Steel Sheetmg Adjacent to the New 1 0 Inch Diameter Water Valve
and Existing Gas Main

PACT Construction immediately notified PSE&G of this condition, who responded with
a thorough evaluation of their gas main, which had previously been “slipped lined” with
new plastic piping.
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This beam, which had been installed to apparently repair an adjacent underground utility,
will need to be removed as part of the upcoming roadway reconstruction project. For the
upcoming week, PACT Construction will continue to work on installing the new sanitary
sewer main and start work on installing the new sanitary sewer laterals to the adjacent
properties.



